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We acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land on which we live and work and pay our respect to  

                                                          Aboriginal elders past, present and future 

 

Proud member of the 
Seacliff Community of Schools 

 

Bulli High School 
Newsletter    

      November, 2016 

  Upcoming Events 
Monday 7th November  
Year 12 Sign Out Day 

 
Tuesday 8th November  

Year 11 Living Books Selection Day 
 

Wednesday 9th November 
Year 5 Adventure Program – Bulli & Stanwell Park Public 

School 
 

Friday 11th November 
PASS Students referee PSSA Oztag  

 
Monday 14th November 

Year 7-8 Boys/Girls Basketball Gala Day 
Year 12 Formal at City Beach Wollongong 

 
Wednesday 16th November 

Year 5 Adventure Program – Scarborough & Waniora Public 
School 

 
Thursday 17th November 

Treehouse Theatre – Suitcase Stories Yr 8N & 8O 
Year 11 Crossroads Living Books 

 
Friday 18th November 

PASS Students referee PSSA Oztag  
 

Tuesday 22nd November 
BHS Film Night at 7pm 

 
Thursday 24th November 

Duke of Ed Hike – Gold Students 
 

Friday 25th November 
Duke of Ed Hike – Gold Students 

Mufti Day to Support Kids Wish Foundation 
History Mastermind – Year 7 & 8 (select students) 

 
Tuesday 29th November 

Year 7 Enrichment class Showcase afternoon 3:30-4:30pm 
Twilight Zone in School Hall at 7:30pm 

 
Thursday 1st December 

Year 12 Geography Fieldwork excursion to Bangaroo 
 

Friday 2nd December 
Year 9 – Marine Studies Excursion 

SRC Induction Ceremony 
 

Tuesday 6th December  
Yr 6 into 7 Orientation Day 

 
Wednesday 7th-9th December 

Year 10 Camp Cockatoo Island Camp 
 

Thursday 8th December 
Zone Blues at Figtree High School 

 
Friday 9th December 

Year 8 Jamberoo Action Park Excursion 
Year 9 Wet & Wild Excursion 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal’s report 
Welcome back to the final term of 2016.  

Term 3 ended with Year 12 graduating with their very proud parents, family 

members and teachers. It was an outstanding ceremony with everyone 

celebrating 13 years of school for a wonderful group of students. I commended 

Year 12 on their maturity and the respect they demonstrated for themselves, 

fellow students, their teachers and their school. This week marks the end of the 

HSC exams which commenced on 13th October. Well done to all students and 

congratulations! We all now sit back and wait for the HSC results to be released 

on 15th December. We also look forward to the Year 12 Formal on 14th November. 

Subject Fees and School Contributions  

Thank you very much to all of our families for your ongoing support which makes 
a huge difference to the learning materials and facilities we can provide for our 
students. Families experiencing financial difficulties are encouraged to contact the 
school to discuss financial assistance or a payment plan. All payments can be 
made by accessing Parents Online Payments(POP) on the school website. Families 
with outstanding fees/contributions will receive an up-to-date invoice and 
clearance form by mail in late November. In December all students will be given 
the opportunity to ensure all books and resources are returned to the school and 
all outstanding fees and contributions paid. Once again, thank you for your 
support. 
 

 

 
 

Ursula Road, Bulli NSW 2516 www.bulli-hs.nsw.edu.au  
Telephone +61 (0)2 4284 8266 bulli-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
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Uniform Shop  
 Open on: Tuesdays: 1.15pm – 3.00pm 
                  Thursdays:1.15pm – 3.30pm 

  
School Office Hours 

 Mon, Tue, Thur & Fri:  8.30am – 3.30pm 

 Wednesday:                  8.30am – 3.15pm 

 
Student Absences 

 If your child is absent from school, please 
notify the office by calling 4284 8266 
extension 4 and following the prompts.    
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Bulli High School   

Newsletter 

November, 2016 

Uniform Shop Hours  
         Tuesdays:        1.15pm – 3.30pm 
         Thursdays:       1.15pm – 3.30pm 

  
School Office Hours 

 Mon, Tue, Thur & Fri:  8.30am – 3.30pm 

 Wednesday:                  8.30am – 3.15pm 

 
Student Absences 

 If your child is absent from school, please 
notify the office by calling 4284 8266 
extension 4 and following the prompts.    

 

P & C dates for 2016 
(2nd Wednesday of the month) 

 

7pm in the Staff Common Room 
 

   
    Term 4:  14th December 

Continued from previous page ……. 

 

P & C Association 

A big thank you to all parents who supported the. P & C 

Association’s fundraising efforts at the Bulli Forager’s Market last 

Sunday. Parents directed car parking and collected a gold coin 

donation and raised money which goes directly to resources and 

facilities for the students of Bulli HS. Meetings are held every 

second Wednesday of each month, the week following the 

newsletter. All welcome! 

The extra bus 

I received word last week that Transport for NSW is not prepared to 

support a bus to Helensburgh. Naturally this was very disappointing 

news. Thank you to all who completed the survey regarding bell 

times. Over 500 people responded and overwhelmingly in favour of 

a change. I did state at the time, that any change was subject to the 

extra bus being put in place, so at this stage the start and finish 

times will remain unchanged. 

Resource Allocation Model (RAM) 

Since 2014, the NSW Government significantly increased its 

investment in schools so funding flows directly to the students and 

schools that need it most. The Government was guided by the 

Gonski review, which found that school funding allocations should 

be fairer, equitable and more transparent, based on individual 

student need.  

 

To deliver needs-based funding to every NSW public school, a 

Resource Allocation Model (RAM) has been developed. The model 

strategically targets resources directly to schools, allowing 

principals to use the funding to improve the quality of teaching 

and improve student results.  

 

Continued over page …….. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Register for E-News 

 
If you are already registered you will continue to 

receive our e-news bulletins. 

 

To register for e-news follow these steps: 

 

 Go to the school’s website: 

www.bulli-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 Click on tab ‘Newsletters & notes’ 

 Hit subscribe 

 Enter your name and email as requested 

and follow the prompts 

 You also have the option to download the 

App facility to your device 

http://www.bulli-hs.nsw.edu.au/
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Continued from previous page ……. 
 

The information in the 2017 Planned School Budget Allocation Report will support our school to develop our budget and 

allocate funding to deliver on the strategic directions in our school plan. The school executive will continue to work with our 

school community as we implement our school plan. 

 

NSW Education Symposium 2016: Future Reform Directions for NSW 

Last week I attended the Education symposium in Sydney which was hosted by the Education Minister, Adrian Piccoli. I joined 

local and international thought leaders from academia, school education and business. The symposium facilitated the different 

sectors of education working together to develop new insights on systematic school improvement, and explore possible future 

reform directions. It was an honour to attend and was very thought provoking and motivating. 

Once again this is a bumper edition of our newsletter and a showcase of what our students and staff continue to achieve. 

 

Chris Gregory 
Principal 

 

         Year 6 Orientation Day 
 

                  Tuesday 6th December, 2016  

                9.15am – 11.15 am 

                Bulli High School Hall 

 
Year 6 students and their parents are invited to Bulli High School Orientation Day where further information about Year 7, 2017, 

will be provided. 

 

Orientation Day provides students with an opportunity to look around, and familiarise themselves with their new school, and ask 

any questions they may have. 

  

It also provides information for parents. 

 

Students will complete a tour of the school accompanied by their Peer Support leaders. 

 

Parents and students are invited to stay for a morning tea. 

 

The Administration office will be open where parents can make camp payments, or purchase the Year 7 Stationary pack. Prepaid 

packs will be available for collection from the school hall. 

 

Camp notes can be returned on Orientation Day and parents are encouraged to use POP (parent online payment) to avoid delays 

and queues. Please note there is a time lag so it is recommended online payments are made 48 hours in advance. 

 
We look forward to meeting you as you join our Bulli High School Community. 

 
Chris Gregory  
Principal 
 



 
    Page | 4 

 

 

Respect  -  Responsibility  -  Integrity 
 

 

Deputy Principal’s News 

 

House Points – New Winners 

Pan are our winners as we head towards the end of the year but they are not far ahead. It could still be an upset at the end. 

The House trophy will be presented at this year’s presentation assembly. 

Don’t forget you can earn house points for your community activities just let Ms Lang know if you have done any community 

service activities 

 

 

 

HSC 2017 

Year 11 have now begun their HSC courses and are theoretically in Year 12. This make things a little confusing because our 

computer systems still have to have them classified as Year 11 until the end of the calendar year. Any notes sent home will still 

have Year 11 written on them.  

Students can now drop down to 10 units if they wish. This means they will have some study periods. If the study periods occur 

in Period 1 or 5 they can arrive late or leave early once parental permission has been given. At other times students are 

expected to be completing quiet private study in either the Senior Study or the library.  Students will not be permitted to sit in 

the playground.  

I wish the students luck in their final year at school and hope that they are able to work productively towards their goals.  

Ms Robyn Lang 
Deputy Principal 
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Deputy Principal’s News 

 
HSC Exams 
The 2016 Higher School Certificate has now concluded.  
 
Congratulations to all of our students for your efforts and best wishes for your lives beyond Bulli High School. 
 
Many thanks to our dedicated team of teachers for their support of their students. 
 
The final commitment for our HSC students is the sign out procedure on Monday November 7th form 9am unitl 11am. Students 
should bring all text books, laptops and chargers and any other school property, along with payment for outstanding fees, to 
Studio B. At the conclusion of this process formal tickets and school references will be distributed. 
 
I look forward to seeing you in your finery at the Formal on November 14th. 
 
SAFE TRAVEL 
 
We have been informed by State Rail staff recently of some Bulli students acting in an unsafe manner on train platforms and 
rail crossings.  
 
All students are reminded that the utmost care must be taken near train lines. Not only are large fines in place for such 
behaviours, they can also be dealt with by school disciplinary procedures including suspension.  
 
It is too easy for dangerous, inconsiderate and thoughtless behaviours to result in serious injury or fatality.  Please exercise 
caution and common sense. 
 
Mr Chris Neave 
Deputy Principal 

 
Bulli Students Achieving Personal Best 
 
Bulli High School – Combined High School’s Waterpolo Carnival 
Several weeks ago, a large number of students from all over the South Coast attended Waterpolo trials at the University of 
Wollongong. Six of the students selected for the team came from Bulli High School. These girls will travel with their families up 
to Alstonville, northern NSW to compete in the CHS carnival. The carnival runs from the 8th-11th November 2016. The team will 
play many games against students from all over NSW. Congratulations and Best of Luck to the following girls: 
Year 11: Kalea Eady, Denver Richards, Alexandra Swann, Year 9: Olivia Fraser, Jade Swann & Scarlett Richards. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs Alison Green 
PD/Health/PE Teacher 
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Science 
 
We have started the examination period for our junior years. The dates are as shown below. Students must bring all 

equipment – pens, pencils, ruler, eraser and calculator. Year 8 also have the VALID test (as detailed in the last newsletter) and 

they require earphones for this test. The VALID test period is from 2nd – 11th November. We have locked in today -  Friday 4th 

November (8 E, L, S) and Monday 7th November (8 N, O, V) as our proposed dates assuming that there are no technological 

issues.  

Year Date of Semester 2 Examination 

7 18th November 

8 18th November 

9 Already completed (1st Nov) 

10 7th November  
 

Completion of Semester examinations definitely does not signify the end of the coursework! Year 7 and 9 will continue with 

their Living World module, moving on to the Ecology topic. Year 8 will complete the Chemical World syllabus and then some of 

the classes will learn about Machines and others will do a Lifestyle Science topic. Year 10 classes will complete a Forensic 

Science module or will undertake extension Chemistry work. This will keep us busy all the way to the end of the term! 

Year 11 have settled into their Year 12 coursework. To be successful in Science subjects at HSC requires a consistent approach 

to revision and consolidation of the coursework. All our subjects are rich in content and a deep knowledge and understanding 

is required for a high band result. We advise that students read and learn their notes and then begin to refine their 

examination technique by responding to past HSC questions.  

Marine Studies have begun their unit of work on Snorkelling and are reminded to bring their gear on the days nominated by 

their teacher so that they can go and practise their skills. They also have the opportunity this term to go on an excursion to 

Bass Point as part of this particular module of work.  

On the subject of excursions, the trip to Melbourne in the last holidays was a great experience. Following is the report & 

photographs.  

 
Mrs Julie Swain 
Head Teacher 
Science 
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The Year 11 Science Excursion to Melbourne  

In the second week (Tuesday to Friday) of the last school holidays, a group of 8 very keen Year 11 Science students went on an 

excursion to Melbourne. I was fortunate enough to accompany them along with Mr Ken MacKenzie and Andrew Dipuglia from 

the University of Wollongong. The trip was organised by Associate Professor Michael Lerch from UoW and Ms Lang.  

We stayed in the centre of Melbourne and visited a variety of scientific venues in the area. 

These are the places that we went to: 

 School of Biomedical Sciences, Monash University 

 The Australian Synchotron 

 The Melbourne Centre for Nanofabrication 

 The Physics Department, Melbourne University 

 The Peter MacCallum Cancer Care Centre 

At each venue we were taken for guided tours by people who worked there, often a very senior person within the 

establishment. The students were able to ask questions, handle some of the equipment, involve themselves in practical 

activities and listen to PhD students talk about their work. They also were given advice regarding study patterns for particular 

career paths and descriptions of certain jobs within the different fields of Science.  

We also went along to the Melbourne Museum and spent a couple of hours looking at the extensive range of exhibits. 

The students said they all really enjoyed the whole experience and were very enthusiastic about what they had learned. Mr 

MacKenzie and I also had a great time and would like to thank all the students for their company! 

It was a fantastic opportunity for the students to see so many scientists at work and be able to see the wide variety of 

employment opportunities available in these particular areas of Science. 

We would especially like to thank Dr Lerch for his help in organising the trip and for allowing Andrew, one of his PhD students, 

to accompany us. He is a regular visitor to the Australian Synchotron and was able to share the details of his work with us when 

we were there. We aim to organise more of these excursions in the future! 

Mrs Julie Swain 
Head Teacher 
Science 
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HSIE 

On Friday 22nd October, eight students from 10B Geography attended the Global Goals Youth Forum, held at the Nan Tien 

Temple by the Asia Education Foundation. Students prepared for this by looking at the 17 United Nations goals for 2030, 

including eliminating poverty, discrimination against women and climate change, and chose a goal area in which to specialize. 

On the day, they joined students from a range of schools in the Illawarra and beyond, including Smith’s Hill, TIGS and Illawarra 

Sports High School. The wearing of uniform was discouraged in order to facilitate mixed groups of students to implement the 

Design Thinking process in order to create, test and present solutions to the challenges presented by the UN goals. Bulli High 

students Miranda Du Toit, India Goss-Maher, Sienna Hawksley, Monty Josh-Jones, Cliodhna Maguire, Alexandra Murphy, Mara 

Peterson and Mikayla Pountney collaborated in teams with like-minded students, and four of them led their team’s 

presentation. 

Overall, it was a thought-provoking and inspirational day. It was an absolute pleasure to see this fine group of Bulli High School 

representatives in action, and reinforced what excellent role models they are. I thank them sincerely for their interest and 

participation, and extend my thanks also to Mrs Gregory and Mrs Hawksley for their assistance in getting the group to and 

from the venue. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Earlier this week, Ms Reichhart and Mrs Hicks accompanied 10HISN and 10HISR to the Sydney Jewish Museum. The visit was in 

addition to classwork on the Holocaust. The group had the privilege of listening to Yvonne Engelmann a survivor of Auschwitz. 

Yvonne’s testimony was an honest, open account of her life including the treatment of Jews up until liberation from the war. It 

was an emotional account that had a huge impact on the students understanding of the Holocaust.  Many students were left 

teary by the talk. The group also attended a thought provoking lecture on ‘Choices’ as well as a visit to the Anne Frank exhibit. 

It was an inspirational day with all students displaying courtesy and respect. Well done 10N and 10R!  

  

Mr Brett Pember 

HSIE 
 

Yvonne Engelmann shared her experiences of 

the Holocaust. 
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Aboriginal Education 

Term 4 is always a busy period and this is no different for Aboriginal Education.  

Two weeks ago, students in Year 7 and 8 were given the opportunity to try AIME for a day at the University of Wollongong. 

AIME is an educational program that supports Indigenous students throughout their high school years. AIME gives Indigenous 

students the skills, opportunities and self-confidence to succeed. Bulli High School had nine students attend the event. The 

focus on the day was ‘Why do we need to learn Maths and Science?’ It was an educational day for the students who 

thoroughly enjoyed the activities.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During the last week, Year 12 students have completed their Higher School Certificate. Bulli High School has four Aboriginal 

students that are part of this group. On behalf of all staff and students, I wish to congratulate and thank Ashleigh Donald, 

Alinta Maguire, Shanae Streeter and Kara Tuck for their outstanding contribution to education and culture at Bulli High School. 

These four girls have conducted themselves over the past six years with integrity and respect. They have been responsible for 

helping and attending all cultural events that have been offered. Kara and Alinta have been working with elders on a school 

mural, which will remain a legacy long after they have moved on. We wish each of you the best in your future ambitions. 

Bulli High School is looking forward to the upcoming ‘Deadly Encouragement Awards being held at Waniora Public School. This 

is a new initiative recognising students from the Northern Illawarra and includes both primary and secondary schools. Look for 

a special report on these awards in the December newsletter.  

Leanne Hicks 
Aboriginal Tutor, Mentor and HSIE Teacher 
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Sky’s the Limit Mini-Olympics 

Sky's the Limit Mini-Olympics is a modified athletics carnival which runs annually for adolescents and young adults with 

disabilities. The athletes come from various facilities, such as Parameadows, Greenacres, House With No Steps etc. They travel 

from local facilities, as well as some which are quite a distance, including Parramatta, Cambelltown and Goulburn. The carnival 

is held at The Kerryn McCann (former Bulli HS student) Athletics Track, Beaton Park Gwynneville. Thursday October 27th was 

the ninth time the event has run. 

 

Bulli HS is privileged to be involved with this wonderful community event, and we have been since its inception. Forty-three 

delightful year 10 PASS students attended this year and acted as "Buddy Helpers". This meant that our Bulli students were 

paired up with a disabled athlete and had the responsibility of escorting that athlete to each event, providing support and 

encouragement. This task can be very challenging. 

 

We are very pleased to say that our Buddy Helpers represented Bulli HS admirably. The Bulli HS students were friendly, 

dignified and responsible. They were a credit not only to the school, but to themselves and their families. It was truly 

wonderful to witness just how caring and giving our students can be. It is lovely to see just how much their efforts and 

friendship were appreciated by the athletes, as well as their families and carers. We think it is fair to say that the carnival day is 

one of the highlights of the year for the participants. The 'smiles on the dials' say it all. It is terrific to think that Bulli HS 

students are part of making that happen. 

 

We too take a lot from the day.  

 

Well done crew, much respect... 

 

Mr Cranney & Mr Mann 

PD/Health/PE 
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Sport  
Term 4 sport has started with a bang. With over 20 sports to choose from there is a sport for everyone. Please make sure 

students have handed in their permission notes, fees are paid to the front office and the appropriate equipment/uniform is on 

hand each Wednesday. 

Mr Rob Mann 
Sports Co-Ordinator 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done Jacinta 

Congratulations to Jacinta Deacon of Year 8, who has recently won first place in the 

U14 age group of the Sea Eels Winter Swimming Association. This meant that she 

swam 15 out of 16 swims throughout Winter on a Sunday morning with the water 

temperature ranging between 13 and 16 degrees!  
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Maths 

Whiteboard Room 

Room 4 of the Mathematics Department at Bulli High School has taken on a new lease of life as a CLOWD Room (Collaborative 

Learning Occupants Working Dynamically)/Whiteboard Room/Non Permanent Learning Surfaces Space. Ten whiteboards of 

varying sizes have been installed within the room providing enough space for 30 students to be working at the boards. We 

acknowledge the support of and ongoing collaboration with the University of Wollongong with regards to this project.  At this 

stage Year 9C and Year 8S have been trialling this space within their mathematics lessons. Here are some photos of the room in 

action.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Katie Pidhirny 

Maths Teacher  
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BHS Year 5 Adventure Program 

For the past three weeks, approximately 100 Year 5 students from our local primary schools have visited us as part of our 2016 

Adventure Program.  

 

The Program is running on Wednesday afternoons and provides Year 5 students with a taste of some of the different subjects 

we offer.  

 

So far, students have made wooden tealight holders, prepared delicious chocolate-coated strawberry skewers and conducted a 

forensic science investigation.  

 

Over the next two weeks, students from Bulli PS, Stanwell Park PS, Scarborough PS and Waniora PS will also have the 

opportunity to explore their inner artist when they paint the light fantastic and experience a darkroom daze.   

 

The feedback from the Year 5 students and their teachers has been extremely positive. It is clear from the photographs that 

students have really enjoyed their visits to us. A big thank you must be offered to Mr McMullen, Ms Canvin, Mr Joyce and Mr 

Donnelly who have worked with each of the groups.  

 

Ms Heather Gardiner 

Head Teacher English 
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Creative & Performing Arts 
 

Congratulations to Lachlan Starling 

Winner of the Moran Photographic Youth Award  

Lachlan Starling has recently received a youth award for the 

prestigious Moran Photographic Prize student category for the 

image displayed. His winning photo along with the other finalists 

works can be seen at;  http://www.moranprizes.com.au/student-

gallery Lachlan is a Year 9 Creative Arts student at Bulli High 

School and a keen photographer who has already developed his 

own photographic website. Congratulations Lachlan on your 

stunning photograph and on your contribution to the Creative 

Arts at Bulli High School. 

 
Highlight Zone 2016 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

http://www.moranprizes.com.au/student-gallery
http://www.moranprizes.com.au/student-gallery
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Want to host a Japanese Student in 2017? 

Once again Bulli High School will be hosting a group of 20 Japanese students from Furukawa Reimei Junior High School in 

March 2016. We are seeking host families for the students from March 16th through to March 21st.  

The Japanese students will live in your home and experience life with an Australian family with the aim of improving their 

English language skills. 

You will need to have an appropriate private sleeping space (they can share a room with one of your children) and provide 

them with most meals. Some lunches will be provided by the school. While you don’t need to do anything really special they 

will be with your family over the weekend and most family organise some sort of “tourist” activities.  

You will receive a small fee ($170) to help with the costs. 

If you would like to be involved in this enriching experience please ask your child/ward to come and speak to me to add their 

name to the host family list. 

 

Regards, 

Robyn Lang 

Deputy Principal 

 

 
 
 
 

          Uniform Shop 

                                          News 
 
                     A reminder that Year 11 uniforms for 2017 can be picked up now. 
                     The Uniform Shop will be closing this year on Thursday, 8th December 2016. 
 
                     Please see below dates and times for Uniform pickups in January 2017: 
                    Wednesday 25th & Thursday 26th January , 10am-2pm 
 
                     Uniform exchanges and late uniform pickups can be done on  
                     Friday 27th January 2017, 9am to 3pm 
 
                    The Uniform Shop will also be open on Monday 30th & Tuesday 31st January 2017, 9am-3pm. 
   
                    Normal opening hours will commence from Tuesday 7th February 2017. 
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SRC 
For the remainder of the term, the SRC is trying to help the Need a Feed charity, which is a local organisation run on a 

voluntary basis to help those in need in our community. 

 

                                                                               Suggested Food items: 
 

 Breakfast Cereal 

 Long life milk 

 Tuna 

 Salmon 

 Rice 

 Pasta 

 Pasta sauce e.g: bolognaise, butter chicken 

 2 Minute noodles 

 Lunch box snacks e.g popcorn, sultanas, small packets of 
chips 

 Up and Go 

 Poppers 

 Canned fruit 

 Canned vegetables 

 Soup 
 

Suggested Personal care items: 
 

 Deodorant 

 Toothpaste 

 Toothbrush 

 Moisturiser 

 Soap 

 Body wash 

 Body spray 

 Feminine products 

 Hair brush 

 Razor 

 Shampoo/conditioner 

THANK YOU for helping Need a Feed to help others, we really appreciate the support. 

Shaz Harrison-Shaw 
Need a Feed Program Co-ordinator  
 

Mr Brett Pember 
SRC Co-ordinator 
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